
R15-13, Wastewater Pretreatment Update, USEPA Amendments (July 1, 2014 through 
December 31, 2014) 

 
On August 20, 2015, the Illinois Pollution Control Board adopted amendments to the Illinois 
regulations that are “identical-in-substance” to wastewater pretreatment regulations adopted by 
the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA).  The amendments update an 
incorporation by reference of the federal provision concerning appropriate methods for Clean 
Water Act analyses.  On August 19, 2014, USEPA instituted a requirement for selection of only 
“sufficiently sensitive” methods for such analyses. This is not a wastewater pretreatment 
requirement, but it does apply to analyses performed for the purposes of the wastewater 
pretreatment program.  In addition, the adopted amendments update all incorporations by 
reference to USEPA regulations and federal statutes to the 2014 edition, as a routine matter. The 
amendments also move an incorporation by reference of a USEPA rule that helps define “toxic 
pollutant” to the centralized listing of incorporations by reference for the wastewater 
pretreatment program at 35 Ill. Adm. Code 310.107.  The incorporation by reference currently 
exists in 35 Ill. Adm. Code 307.1005.   
 
Opinions and orders of the Board, hearing transcripts, and other documents in rulemaking 
records are posted on the Board’s Web site and may be downloaded from the Web without 
charge. Hard copies may be obtained from the Clerk’s office upon payment of reproduction fees 
as prescribed by of the Freedom of Information Act.  
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